
Greenwich Club is a fellowship of and for unmarried adults living in Fairfield, Westchester and surrounding counties, sponsored by Christ Church
Greenwich. Members are offered an opportunity to work and play together, to become better acquainted with each other and with themselves. To join,
please download an application from our website (www.GreenwichClub.org). Annual dues are $45.
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Come join us for ...“Autumn on the Sound”
Saturday, October 10th

Greenwich Boat and Yacht Club

Come and enjoy:

• 5-6 pm social hour

• 6 pm buffet dinner; coffee

and dessert

• Soft drinks will be served 

• or bring your own beverage

Address: 9 Grass Island Road, Greenwich 
Fee: $25 each, members only; space is limited, please
book early to reserve your place
Hosts: GBYC members Marla Weston, Phyllis Sattar, 
Diane Caldwell
Attire: Informal, but "Saturday evening nice"

RSVP: by October 3 to Rich Cardilli, 203-461-0986,
rcard44@gmail.com
Please make out checks to Greenwich Club and mail
to Rich Cardilli, 1455 Newfield Ave, Stamford CT 06905 
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CORNER
At our September Board meeting, we heartily
welcomed one of our past presidents, Andrea
Anthony, as an Advisor to the Board. In addi-
tion, Andrea will take on the role of Chairper-
son of the monthly newsletter. This respon-
sibility has been skillfully managed for over 

two years, by Del Zalesky, our Treasurer.  

To you, Del, as the major force behind our consis-
tently artful and impressive newsletters,  we offer
you a big thank you and congratulations! Continu-
ing the publication of a high quality newsletter will
be made easier because Andrea, as many of our
members will recall, has been our newsletter editor
in the past, from 2010 to 2013. We feel very fortu-
nate that she is returning to both of these leadership
positions, where her experience and creative talents
will serve us well.  

Thank you, Andrea, for taking on both roles.

Ben Franklin once said: “Hide not your talents, they for
use were made. [For] What’s a sundial in the shade?”

Our September activities would have pleased Ben
Franklin because so many of our members enthusi-
astically offered us their various talents to make the
month really shine. So, before we move on into Oc-
tober, I would like to say thank you, from all of us,
to those who made special contributions. 

Thanks so much to Carolyn Moller and Winnie Walsh
for hosting our fall social and bringing us guitarist,
"Richie G."  Thanks to Darby Callahan for telling us all

about the Chincoteague Island ponies. Thanks to Rose-
lee Nichols for doing the “Dining Adventure” restaurant
research and finding us “The Famous Greek Kitchen.”  

Thanks to Cathy Sidor for organizing our “Coastal
Cleanup.”  And thank you to our Real Estate Panel:
Angelo Avitabile, Ginny Hamilton, and Elsie
Pecorin. There also are many others for whom
space prevents us from mentioning, who have lent
us their help in quiet, but valuable ways.

So now on to our October calendar of events  More
talented members! More joyful moments!   

Phyllis Sattar   

B
O

A
R

D
 

Trip’s
348 Hope Street, Stamford, CT 203-324-2600
Reserved in the name of Greenwich Club
DATES: October 5 and 19
COORDINATOR: Phyllis Sattar,
psattar1@yahoo.com

Bistro Dining at Zody’s 19th Hole
E. Gaynor Brennan Golf Course,
451 Stillwater Ave., Stamford, CT
DATES: October 12 and 26
DISCOUNT: GC members enjoy a 10%
discount on several menu items.
COORDINATOR: Jay Kane, 203-661-9478

MONDAY NIGHT DINNERS

6:30 PM

TIME: 8:00 p.m.
DATE: Friday, October 9
PLACE: Greenwich Main Library, Cole Auditorium, 
101 West Putnam Ave., Greenwich

MEET IN LOBBY: 7:40 p.m. and sit together on
left side of theater facing stage.
DESCRIPTION: With Benedict Cumberbatch, Keira Knightley,
Matthew Goode and directed by Morten Tyldum. Mathematician Alan
Turing tries to crack the German enigma code during World War II.
Riveting story and beautifully executed.(2014)
COORDINATOR: Pat Daigle

Free Friday Film: The Imitation Game

Darby Callahan gave a lively presentation on the annual Pony
Swim of Chincoteague.



October 2015

Page 3

WEEKLY WEDNESDAY 
DISCUSSION AND SOCIAL

7:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Member’s Corner 
It’s October, and 2016 will be here
much too quickly. Therefore, we’re
thinking ahead regarding the 2016
dues, and are doing something 
different. 

To avoid the crush of the hectic
holiday season, we will be emailing a
“new” membership form in mid Oc-
tober offering a discount for early
payment. 

If the dues are paid before Janu-
ary 1, 2016, instead of $45, it will be
only $40 for the entire 2016 calendar
year.

Del Zalesky, Treasurer

Save the date!

Holiday Dance

Saturday, 

December 19

Woodway Country

Club, Darien

joint event with Escapades

The Book Group meets on the fourth Thursday of
the month at 1:30 p.m. at Ann Sexton's house, 57
Drum Hill Lane, Stamford, CT. Ann is a former li-
brarian, and all books selected for discussion are of
interest to both men and women. New members are
always welcome. For more information, call Ann
Sexton, 203-968-8090.
Crossing to Safety by Wallace Stegner

One of the greatest and most cher-

ished American novels of the 20th

century.  Tracing the lives, loves, and

aspirations of two couples who move

between Vermont and Wisconsin, it

is a work of quiet majesty, deep com-

passion, and powerful insight into the

alchemy of friendship and marriage.

Book Club,
October 22

Oct. 7 – Autumn Party – Please bring an 
appetizer or beverage to share – if you forget,
drop $10 in the basket. Coordinators:  Carolyn
Moller and Winnie Walsh.

Oct. 14 – “What to do until the ambu-
lance arrives.” Presentation by Art 

Romano, Community Impact Officer,
Greenwich Emergency Medical Services
(GEMS). There will be ample time for questions.
Oct. 21 – Current Affairs 
Discussion: Timely conversa-
tions on: strength of the dollar,
elections, interest rates, finance
today: Coordinator: Jay Kane

Oct. 28 – BOO! 
Halloween Party
at Lew Clark’s home.
Come in Costume. Prize 

for the “Most Creative”!!
Partiers will be asked to bring a

food item or beverage. Please RSVP di-
rectly to Lew and he will coordinate what
partiers will bring (203-846-2762) or
lewiswc2002@yahoo.com. Address: 24
Creeping Hemlock Drive,
Norwalk 06851. Directions
on pg. 4.

Held in the Christ Church Parish House “Family Room,” 
254 E. Putnam Ave., Greenwich



For the hiking schedule, 
directions and other information
go to: www.thehikinggroup.com

Meetup site:
http://www.meetup.com/The-
Hiking-Group-Ct-NY

Greenwich Club 
Board Members and Advisors 

www.GreenwichClub.org
Email: greenwichclubct@gmail.com

President: Phyllis Sattar, psattar1@yahoo.com
Treasurer: Del Zalesky, newdel2010@gmail.com
Recording Secretary: Marion Nolan,
nolanmar@aol.com
Membership Chair: J. Ford, grnwchclubmember-
ship@gmail.com
Corresponding Secretary: Carolyn Moller,
doubledot08@gmail.com
Advisor: Jay Kane (past president), Monday Night
Dinner Host, jbkane1@gmail.com
Advisor: Andrea Anthony (past president), 
Newsletter Chair, edwardsairport@gmail.com
Committees: Communications and Church Liaison:
Del Zalesky, newdel2010@gmail.com Outreach:
Catherine Sidor; Hospitality: Winnie Walsh,
winifred.walsh@verizon.net; Meetup Site: Loraine
Salerno, lmsalerno@hotmail.com; Member 
Advocate: Marla Weston; marlamaytin@gmail.com;
Program Advisor: Ben Wilson, bw9797@msn.com
Newsletter Editor: Lynn Russo Whylly, 
lynnrusso1204@yahoo.com; 203-921-7259
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Christ Church Parish House Family
Room, 254 E. Putnam Ave., Green-
wich
From I-95 take exit 4 (Indian Field
Rd.).  Turn left off the ramp if you
were heading northbound (from NY),
or turn right if you were heading
southbound (from New Haven). Fol-
low Indian Field Rd. to Route 1 (Post
Rd. or East Putnam Ave.). Turn left at
the traffic light and continue for about
1.5 miles (3 traffic lights) to Christ
Church on your left.

Lew Clark’s Home, 24 Creeping
Hemlock Drive, Norwalk, CT 06851
I-95 North or South to Exit 15. This
puts you on the Route 7 connector.
Turn right to reach Route 7. Then turn
left on Route 7. At the corner of Wal-
mart, turn right onto West Rocks
Road. First right off West  Rocks Rd
is Creeping Hemlock. Number 24 is
green house, white trim on top of the
hill. If you go over the Merritt you
have gone too far.  

Trip’s, 348 Hope St., Stamford, CT
From I-95 north: Exit 8, turn left on At-

lantic St. then right on Tresser
Blvd./U.S. 1 N. Follow U.S. 1 N just
past Champion Plaza.The Rich
Forum Box Office is on the left. Go up
the hill. Turn left onto Glenbrook
Road. Walgreens is on the corner. At
the split, stay straight to go onto Hope
Street. 348 is on the left. From I-95
south: Exit 9, right on U.S. 1/East
Main, 1st right onto Courtland
Ave./CT 106, follow to end, turn left
onto Glenbrook Road, stay straight to
Church Street (with church on your
right). Turn right onto Hope Street.
368 is on the left. 

Zody’s 19th Hole, E. Gaynor Bren-
nan Golf Course, Stamford, CT
From I-95 north: Take exit 6/Harvard
Ave. At end of ramp, go straight one
block. Turn left at next light onto West
Ave., go straight across Post Road,
then bear left around the island, turn-
ing onto Stillwater Ave. Continue on
Stillwater about 1/8 mi. On your right
you will see the golf course. Turn into
the parking lot. From I-95 south: turn
right off of exit 6 onto West Ave., then
follow the directions above.

DIRECTIONS

Hiking

Make peace, not war ... Femiinine Mystique ... Hey, Jude ... I had a
dream ... Race to the Moon ... Ask not what your country
can do for you ... Vietnam ... Motown ... Flower Power ... On
9/19, Christ Church held a cabaret on “The Fabulous
Sixties” to benefit its Outreach Grants program. GC
thanks its members who volunteered to help: Marla We-
ston, Roselee Nichols, Gillian Hall, and Andrea Anthony. 

National Coastal Cleanup Day took place at Greenwich Point under the auspices of Save Our

Sound, The Ocean Conservancy and Greenwich Green & Clean. Organized by Cathy Sidor, with

garbage bags and rubber gloves in hand, the following volunteers represented Greenwich Club:

Rick Nepola, Linnea Stenberg, Florence Oliver, Marion Nolan, and Cathy Sidor. Many of the

morning runners and walkers at the Point personally thanked us for volunteering.  


